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  香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處  
  Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
  The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region  

   

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類  

  

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 59／60 條，爲對下列註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，

作出修訂的建議。  

 

根據《商標規則》第 61 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T6 

號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)

反對通知須載有提出反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以及反對人為何認

為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 58(5)條。 

 

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。  

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF  
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS  

  
The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).   
  
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the proposed 
amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a notice of 
opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date is 4 April 
2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.) The notice of opposition shall 
include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement shall, in particular, 
explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if they were made and why 
in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to section 58(5) of the Trade 
Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).   
  
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of opposition.  

  
  
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

300453339 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Strellson AG 
Sonnenwiesenstraβe 21, 8280 Kreuzlingen 
SWITZERLAND 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Oldham, Li & Nie, Solicitors 
503, St. George's Building, 2 Ice House Street, 
Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

8,16,18,20,21,24,27 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

8, 16, 18, 20, 21, 24, 27 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 8 
can openers (non-electric), cutlery, implements 
for decanting liquids (hand tools), flat irons 
(non-electric), hand implements for hair 
curling (non-electric), ice picks, knife 
steels, knives, manicure sets (electric), 
mortars for pounding, nail clippers (electric 
or non-electric), nail files, nutcrackers (not 
of precious metal), oyster openers, pincers, 
razor blades, razor strops, razors (electric or 
non-electric), scissors, shaving cases, silver 
plate (knives, forks and spoons), spoons, sugar 
tongs, table cutlery (knives, forks and 
spoons), table forks, vegetable knives, 
vegetable shredders, vegetable slicers. 
 
Class 16 
document files (stationery); albums; 
announcement cards (stationery); cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); paintings 
(pictures) framed or unframed; paper sheets 
(stationery); pencils; pencil sharpeners; 
pencil sharpening machines; pads (stationery); 
paperweights; letter trays; writing paper; 
pamphlets; books; bookends; office requisites, 
except furniture; printed matter; penholders; 
fountain pens; greeting cards; envelopes 
(stationery); folders for papers; passport 
holders; hat boxes of cardboard; calendars; 
coasters of paper; charts; cardboard; 
lithographic works of art; bookmarkers; office 
perforators; punches (office requisites); 
magazines (periodicals); paper knives (cutters) 
(office requisites); scrapers (erasers) for 
offices; pencil leads; pencil lead holders; 
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note books; wrapping paper; stationery; face 
towels of paper; towels of paper; table napkins 
of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; conical paper 
bags; photographs; photo-engravings; 
paintbrushes; posters; portraits; postcards; 
prospectuses; rubber erasers; boxes of 
cardboard or paper; signboards of paper or 
cardboard; patterns for dressmaking; pen cases; 
inkstands; writing instruments; writing or 
drawing books; writing cases (stationery); 
writing materials; place mats of paper; table 
cloths of paper; table linen of paper; table 
mats of paper; cardboard articles; drawing 
materials; drawing pads; drawing boards; 
drawing sets; drawing instruments; graphic 
prints; periodicals; newspapers; cigar bands. 
 
Class 18 
attaché cases, backpacks, bags for campers, 
bags (envelopes, pouches) of leather, for 
packaging; beach bags, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
briefcases, canes, card cases (notecases), 
cases (of leather or leatherboard), casings (of 
leather, for springs), chain mesh purses (not 
of precious metal), furskins, leather trimmings 
for furniture, game bags (hunting accessory), 
garment bags for travel, handbags, haversacks, 
key cases (leatherware), kid, net bags for 
shopping, parasols, pocket wallets, purses, 
school satchels, shopping bags, suitcases, tool 
bags of leather (empty), travelling bags, 
travelling trunks, umbrella covers, umbrellas, 
valises, vanity cases (not fitted), wheeled 
shopping bags. 
 
Class 20 
beds; library shelves; office furniture; cases 
of wood or plastic; coatstands; bins, not of 
metal; high chairs for babies; cushions; coat 
hangers; chests of drawers; wickerwork; easy 
chair; air mattresses, not for medical 
purposes; mattresses; furniture; racks; 
umbrella stands; sleeping bags for camping; 
jewellery cases/caskets, not of precious metal; 
cupboards; desks; trolleys; armchairs; sofas; 
mirrors; chairs; tables; showcases; curtain 
rings; curtain rails; curtain rods; newspaper 
display stands, indoor window blinds (shades ) 
(furniture); blinds (slatted indoor), pulleys 
of plastic for blinds, woven timber blinds 
(furniture). 
 
Class 21 
baskets, for domestic use, not of precious 
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metal; beaters, non-electric; heat insulated 
containers for beverages; blenders, non-
electric, for household purposes; boot jacks; 
bottle gourds; bottle openers; bottles; 
refrigerating bottles; bowls (basins); glass 
bowls; boxes of glass; brush goods; dishwashing 
brushes; brushes for cleaning tanks and 
containers; buckets; busts of china, terra-
cotta or glass; butter dishes; butter-dish 
covers; buttonhooks; cake molds; candelabra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal; candle 
extinguishers, not of precious metal; 
candlesticks, not of precious metal; carboys; 
cauldrons; ceramics for household purposes; 
cheese-dish covers; china ornaments; 
chopsticks; rags (cloth) for cleaning; cleaning 
instruments (hand-operated); clothes racks (for 
drying); clothes-pegs; clothes-pins; coasters, 
not of paper and other than table linen; 
cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-
electric; coffee grinders, hand-operated; 
coffee services, not of precious metal; 
coffeepots, non-electric, not of precious 
metal; comb cases; combs; cookery molds; cookie 
(biscuit) cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot 
sets; cooking pots; cooking utensils, non-
electric; portable coolers; corkscrews; 
cosmetic utensils; covers for dishes; crockery; 
cruet stands for oil and vinegar, not of 
precious metal; cruets, not of precious metal; 
crumb trays; crystal (glassware); cups of paper 
or plastic; cups, not of precious metal; 
cutting boards for the kitchen; decanters; 
demijohns; dishes, not of precious metal; door-
handles of porcelain; drinking glasses; 
drinking vessels; earthenware; egg cups, not of 
precious metal; enamelled glass; epergnes, not 
of precious metal; flasks, not of precious 
metal; flower-pot covers, not of paper; fruit 
cups; fruit presses, non-electric, for 
household purposes; glass (receptacles); 
painted glassware; gloves for household 
purposes; graters (household utensils); grill 
supports; grills (cooking utensils); holders 
for flowers and plants (flower arranging); hot 
pots (not electrically heated); ice buckets; 
ice cube molds; ice pails; isothermic bags; 
glass jars (carboys); jugs, not of precious 
metal; kettles, non-electric; kitchen 
containers, not of precious metal; kitchen 
utensils, not of precious metal; knife rests 
for the table; knobs of porcelain; lazy susans; 
liqueur sets; lunch boxes; mills for domestic 
purposes, hand-operated; mixers, manual 
(cocktail shakers); mixing spoons (kitchen 
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utensils); mosaics of glass, not for building; 
napkin holders, not of precious metal; napkin 
rings, not of precious metal; noodle machines 
(hand-operated); paper plates; pastry cutters; 
pepper mills, hand-operated; pepper pots, not 
of precious metal; perfume sprayers; fitted 
picnic baskets (including dishes); pie servers; 
piggy banks, not of metal; pitchers, not of 
precious metal; porcelain ware; pot lids; pots; 
pots, not of precious metal; powder compacts, 
not of precious metal; powder puffs; trouser 
presses; pressure cookers (autoclaves), non-
electric; rolling pins (domestic); salad bowls 
not of precious metal; salt cellars not of 
precious metal; salt shakers, not of precious 
metal; saucers, not of precious metal; scoops 
(tableware); services (tableware), not of 
precious metal; shakers; shaving brushes; shirt 
stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe trees 
(stretchers); signboards of porcelain or glass; 
siphons for carbonated water; smoke absorbers 
for household purposes; soap boxes; soup bowls, 
not of precious metal; spatulas (kitchen 
utensils); spice sets; sponge holders; sponges 
for household purposes; basting spoons, for 
kitchen use; statues of porcelain, terra-cotta 
or glass; statuettes of porcelain, terra-cotta 
or glass; stew-pans; strainers for household 
purposes; strainers, not of precious metal; 
stretchers for clothing; sugar bowls, not of 
precious metal; table plates, not of precious 
metal; tableware (other than knives, forks and 
spoons) not of precious metal; tart scoops; tea 
balls, not of precious metal; tea caddies, not 
of precious metal; tea services, not of 
precious metal; tea-pots, not of precious 
metal; thermally insulated containers for food; 
tie presses; toilet brushes; toilet paper 
holders; toilet sponges; toilet utensils; 
toothbrushes; toothbrushes, electric; trays for 
domestic purposes, not of precious metal; 
trivets (table utensils); trouser stretchers; 
utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; fitted vanity cases; vases, not 
of precious metal; vegetable dishes; vessels of 
metal for making ices and iced drinks; waffle 
irons, non-electric; watering cans; wax-
polishing appliances, non-electric, for shoes; 
whisks, non-electric, for household purposes; 
works of art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or 
glass. 
 
Class 24 
adhesive fabric for application by heat, bath 
linen (except clothing), bed blankets, bed 
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clothes, bed covers, bed linen, buckram, cloth, 
cotton fabrics, curtain holders of textile 
material, curtains of textile or plastic, door 
curtains, elastic woven material, traced cloth 
for embroidery, fabric, fabric for boots and 
shoes, fabric of imitation animal skins, face 
towels of textile, loose covers for furniture, 
gummed cloth (other than for stationery), 
handkerchiefs of textile, hemp fabric, 
household linen, knitted fabric, linings 
(textile), napkins of cloth, for removing make-
up, textile material, place mats (not of 
paper), mattress covers, table napkins of 
textile, net curtains, non-woven textile 
fabrics, oilcloth (for use as tablecloths), 
pillow shams, plastic material (substitute for 
fabrics), table runners, serviettes of textile, 
sheets (textile), silk (cloth), sleeping bags 
(sheeting), table cloths (not of paper), table 
linen (not of paper), taffeta (cloth), tapestry 
(wall hangings) of textile, towels of textile, 
travelling rugs (lap robes), tulle, upholstery 
fabrics, velvet, woolen cloth, woolen fabric, 
washing mitts. 
 
Class 27 
artificial turf; bath mats; carpet underlay; 
carpets; floor coverings; door mats; gymnasium 
mats; gymnastic mats; linoleum; mats; non-slip 
mats; reed mats; rugs; tapestry (wall 
hangings), not of textile; vinyl floor 
coverings; wall hangings, not of textile; 
wallpaper.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 8 
can openers (non-electric), cutlery, implements 
for decanting liquids (hand tools), flat irons 
(non-electric), hand implements for hair 
curling (non-electric), ice picks, knife 
steels, knives, manicure sets (electric), 
mortars for pounding, nail clippers (electric 
or non-electric), nail files, oyster openers, 
pincers, razor blades, razor strops, razors 
(electric or non-electric), scissors, shaving 
cases, silver plate (knives, forks and spoons), 
spoons, table cutlery (knives, forks and 
spoons), table forks, vegetable knives, 
vegetable shredders, vegetable slicers. 
 
Class 16 
document files (stationery); albums; 
announcement cards (stationery); cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); paintings 
(pictures) framed or unframed; paper sheets 
(stationery); pencils; pencil sharpeners; 
pencil sharpening machines; pads (stationery); 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/40                公布日期 Publication Date: 08-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

7/25   
 
 

paperweights; letter trays; writing paper; 
pamphlets; books; bookends; office requisites, 
except furniture; printed matter; penholders; 
fountain pens; greeting cards; envelopes 
(stationery); folders for papers; passport 
holders; hat boxes of cardboard; calendars; 
coasters of paper; charts; cardboard; 
lithographic works of art; bookmarkers; office 
perforators; punches (office requisites); 
magazines (periodicals); paper knives 
(cutters)(office requisites); scrapers 
(erasers) for offices; pencil leads; pencil 
lead holders; note books; wrapping paper; 
stationery; face towels of paper; towels of 
paper; table napkins of paper; handkerchiefs of 
paper; conical paper bags; photographs; photo-
engravings; paintbrushes; posters; portraits; 
postcards; prospectuses; rubber erasers; boxes 
of cardboard or paper; signboards of paper or 
cardboard; patterns for dressmaking; pen cases; 
inkstands; writing instruments; writing or 
drawing books; writing cases (stationery); 
writing materials; place mats of paper; table 
cloths of paper; table linen of paper; table 
mats of paper; cardboard articles; drawing 
materials; drawing pads; drawing boards; 
drawing sets; drawing instruments; graphic 
prints; periodicals; newspapers; cigar bands; 
all included in Class 16. 
 
Class 18 
attaché cases, backpacks, bags for campers, 
bags (envelopes, pouches) of leather, for 
packaging; beach bags, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
briefcases, canes, card cases (notecases), 
cases (of leather or leatherboard), casings (of 
leather, for springs), chain mesh purses (not 
of precious metal), furskins, leather trimmings 
for furniture, game bags (hunting accessory), 
garment bags for travel, handbags, haversacks, 
key cases (leatherware), kid, net bags for 
shopping, parasols, pocket wallets, purses, 
school satchels, shopping bags, suitcases, tool 
bags of leather (empty), travelling bags, 
travelling trunks, umbrella covers, umbrellas, 
valises, vanity cases (not fitted), wheeled 
shopping bags. 
 
Class 20 
beds; library shelves; office furniture; cases 
of wood or plastic; coatstands; bins, not of 
metal; high chairs for babies; cushions; coat 
hangers; chests of drawers; wickerwork; easy 
chair; air mattresses, not for medical 
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purposes; mattresses; furniture; racks; 
umbrella stands; jewellery cases/caskets, not 
of precious metal; cupboards; desks; trolleys; 
armchairs; sofas; mirrors; chairs; tables; 
showcases; curtain rings; curtain rails; 
curtain rods; newspaper display stands, indoor 
window blinds (shades ) (furniture); blinds 
(slatted indoor), pulleys of plastic for 
blinds, woven timber blinds (furniture); door-
handles of porcelain. 
 
Class 21 
baskets, for domestic use, not of precious 
metal; beaters, non-electric; heat insulated 
containers for beverages; blenders, non-
electric, for household purposes; boot jacks; 
bottle gourds; bottle openers; bottles; 
refrigerating bottles; bowls (basins); glass 
bowls; boxes of glass; brush goods; dishwashing 
brushes; brushes for cleaning tanks and 
containers; buckets; busts of china, terra-
cotta or glass; butter dishes; butter-dish 
covers; buttonhooks; cake molds; candelabra 
(candlesticks), not of precious metal; candle 
extinguishers, not of precious metal; 
candlesticks, not of precious metal; carboys; 
cauldrons; ceramics for household purposes; 
cheese-dish covers; china ornaments; 
chopsticks; rags (cloth) for cleaning; cleaning 
instruments (hand-operated); clothes racks (for 
drying); clothes-pegs; clothes-pins; coasters, 
not of paper and other than table linen; 
cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-
electric; coffee grinders, hand-operated; 
coffee services, not of precious metal; 
coffeepots, non-electric, not of precious 
metal; comb cases; combs; cookery molds; cookie 
(biscuit) cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot 
sets; cooking pots; cooking utensils, non-
electric; portable coolers; corkscrews; 
cosmetic utensils; covers for dishes; crockery; 
cruet stands for oil and vinegar, not of 
precious metal; cruets, not of precious metal; 
crumb trays; crystal (glassware); cups of paper 
or plastic; cups, not of precious metal; 
cutting boards for the kitchen; decanters; 
demijohns; dishes, not of precious metal; 
drinking glasses; drinking vessels; 
earthenware; egg cups, not of precious metal; 
enamelled glass; epergnes, not of precious 
metal; flasks, not of precious metal; flower-
pot covers, not of paper; fruit cups; fruit 
presses, non-electric, for household purposes; 
glass (receptacles); painted glassware; gloves 
for household purposes; graters (household 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/40                公布日期 Publication Date: 08-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

9/25   
 
 

utensils); grill supports; grills (cooking 
utensils); holders for flowers and plants 
(flower arranging); hot pots (not electrically 
heated); ice buckets; ice cube molds; ice 
pails; isothermic bags; glass jars (carboys); 
jugs, not of precious metal; kettles, non-
electric; kitchen containers, not of precious 
metal; kitchen utensils, not of precious metal; 
knife rests for the table; knobs of porcelain; 
lazy susans; liqueur sets; lunch boxes; mills 
for domestic purposes, hand-operated; mixers, 
manual (cocktail shakers); mixing spoons 
(kitchen utensils); mosaics of glass, not for 
building; napkin holders, not of precious 
metal; napkin rings, not of precious metal; 
noodle machines (hand-operated); paper plates; 
pastry cutters; pepper mills, hand-operated; 
pepper pots, not of precious metal; perfume 
sprayers; fitted picnic baskets (including 
dishes); pie servers; piggy banks, not of 
metal; pitchers, not of precious metal; 
porcelain ware; pot lids; pots; pots, not of 
precious metal; powder compacts, not of 
precious metal; powder puffs; trouser presses; 
pressure cookers (autoclaves), non-electric; 
rolling pins (domestic); salad bowls not of 
precious metal; salt cellars not of precious 
metal; salt shakers, not of precious metal; 
saucers, not of precious metal; scoops 
(tableware); services (tableware), not of 
precious metal; shakers; shaving brushes; shirt 
stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe trees 
(stretchers); signboards of porcelain or glass; 
siphons for carbonated water; smoke absorbers 
for household purposes; soap boxes; soup bowls, 
not of precious metal; spatulas (kitchen 
utensils); spice sets; sponge holders; sponges 
for household purposes; basting spoons, for 
kitchen use; statues of porcelain, terra-cotta 
or glass; statuettes of porcelain, terra-cotta 
or glass; stew-pans; strainers for household 
purposes; strainers, not of precious metal; 
stretchers for clothing; sugar bowls, not of 
precious metal; table plates, not of precious 
metal; tableware (other than knives, forks and 
spoons) not of precious metal; tart scoops; tea 
balls, not of precious metal; tea caddies, not 
of precious metal; tea services, not of 
precious metal; tea-pots, not of precious 
metal; thermally insulated containers for food; 
tie presses; toilet brushes; toilet paper 
holders; toilet sponges; toilet utensils; 
toothbrushes; toothbrushes, electric; trays for 
domestic purposes, not of precious metal; 
trivets (table utensils); trouser stretchers; 
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utensils for household purposes, not of 
precious metal; fitted vanity cases; vases, not 
of precious metal; vegetable dishes; vessels of 
metal for making ices and iced drinks; waffle 
irons, non-electric; watering cans; wax-
polishing appliances, non-electric, for shoes; 
whisks, non-electric, for household purposes; 
works of art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or 
glass; nutcrackers (not of precious metal); 
sugar tongs. 
 
Class 24 
adhesive fabric for application by heat, bath 
linen (except clothing), bed blankets, bed 
clothes, bed covers, bed linen, buckram, cloth, 
cotton fabrics, curtain holders of textile 
material, curtains of textile or plastic, door 
curtains, elastic woven material, traced cloth 
for embroidery, fabric, fabric for boots and 
shoes, fabric of imitation animal skins, face 
towels of textile, loose covers for furniture, 
gummed cloth (other than for stationery), 
handkerchiefs of textile, hemp fabric, 
household linen, knitted fabric, linings 
(textile), napkins of cloth, for removing make-
up, textile material, place mats (not of 
paper), mattress covers, table napkins of 
textile, net curtains, non-woven textile 
fabrics, oilcloth (for use as tablecloths), 
pillow shams, plastic material (substitute for 
fabrics), table runners, serviettes of textile, 
sheets (textile), silk (cloth), sleeping bags 
(sheeting), table cloths (not of paper), table 
linen (not of paper), taffeta (cloth), tapestry 
(wall hangings) of textile, towels of textile, 
travelling rugs (lap robes), tulle, upholstery 
fabrics, velvet, woolen cloth, woolen fabric, 
washing mitts; sleeping bags for camping 
 
Class 27 
artificial turf; bath mats; carpet underlay; 
carpets; floor coverings; door mats; gymnasium 
mats; gymnastic mats; linoleum; mats; non-slip 
mats; reed mats; rugs; tapestry (wall 
hangings), not of textile; vinyl floor 
coverings; wall hangings, not of textile; 
wallpaper.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

302774197 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

INDUSTRIA DE DISEÑO TEXTIL, S.A. (INDITEX, 
S.A.) 
Avenida de la Diputación, Edificio Inditex, 
15142 Arteixo (A Coruña), 
SPAIN 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, 
Chater Road, Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

3,9,14,16,24,26,28 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

3, 9, 14, 16, 24, 26, 28 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 3 
Bleaching preparations and other substances for 
laundry use; cleaning, polishing, scouring and 
abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions; 
dentifrices; shoe polish, creams and wax; 
tailor's wax; shoemaker's wax; waxes for 
leather; wax (depilatory-); laundry wax; 
parquet floor wax; shampoo; cosmetic kits; 
depilatory preparations; make-up removing 
preparations; deodorants for human use 
(perfumery); lip-sticks; pencils for cosmetic 
uses; hair spray and nail polish; lacquer 
remover preparations; tissues impregnated with 
cosmetic lotions; cloths impregnated with a 
detergent for cleaning; after shave lotions; 
lotions for cosmetic purposes; make-up 
preparations; pomades for cosmetic purposes; 
stain removers; sachets for perfuming linen; 
nail care preparations; bleaching preparations 
(decolorants) for cosmetic purposes; extracts 
of flowers (perfumes); incense; scented wood; 
decorative transfers for cosmetic purposes; 
false eyelashes and nails; pumice stone; 
potpourris fragrances; cosmetic preparations 
for slimming purposes; cosmetic preparations 
for baths; waving preparations for hair; 
washing preparations; toiletries; mouth washes 
not for medical purposes; bath salts, not for 
medical purposes; oils for toilet purposes; 
sun-tanning preparations (cosmetics); eau de 
cologne; deodorant soaps; talcum powder for 
toilet use; adhesives for cosmetic purposes; 
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greases for cosmetic purposes; abrasives; 
shaving preparations; colour brightening 
chemicals for household purposes (laundry); 
cotton sticks for cosmetic purposes; beauty 
masks; moustache wax; laundry blueing; hair 
colorants; cosmetics for eyebrows; cleaning 
chalk; shampoos for pets; cosmetics for 
animals; cosmetic creams; cakes of soap; soap 
for foot perspiration; detergents other than 
for use in manufacturing operations and for 
medical purposes; laundry starch; cleansing 
milk for toilet purposes; javelle water; dry-
cleaning preparations; scented water; perfumes; 
cosmetic preparations for eyelashes; cosmetic 
preparations for skin care; make-up powder; 
adhesives for affixing false hair; fabric 
softeners for laundry use; cosmetic dyes; 
colour-removing preparations; toilet waters. 
 
Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, sound recording discs; compact discs, 
DVDs and other digital recording media; 
mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash 
registers, calculating machines, data 
processing equipment and computers; fire-
extinguishing apparatus; computer peripheral 
devices; anti-glare glasses; eyeglasses (pince-
nez); optical lenses; eyeglass chains (pince-
nez chains); contact lenses; eyeglass cords 
(pince-nez cords); dressmakers' measures; 
spectacles (optics); spectacle glasses; 
spectacle cases; spectacle and eyeglass frames 
(pince-nez frames); sunglasses; eyeglass cases 
(pince-nez cases) and contact lenses cases; 
shoes for protection against accidents, 
irradiation and fire; bullet-proof waistcoats; 
life jackets; garments and clothes for 
protection against fire; gloves for divers; 
gloves for protection against accidents; diving 
suits; magnetic encoded cards; clothing for 
protection against accidents and irradiation; 
protective suits for aviators; electronic 
agendas; telephone apparatus; weighbridges; 
directional compasses; accounting machines; 
protective helmets; protective helmets for 
sports; telescopes; chronographs (time 
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recording apparatus); measuring spoons; 
pedometers; compact discs (audio-video); 
compact discs (read-only memory); mirrors 
(optics); binoculars; temperature indicators; 
computer game programs; cassette players; bar 
code readers; signal, magic and optical 
lanterns; magnifying glasses (optics); 
dictating and invoicing machines; mechanisms 
for counter-operated apparatus; weights; 
electric, galvanic and solar batteries; 
computer programs (recorded); electronic pocket 
translators; transistors (electronics); 
thermometers, not for medical purposes; 
intercommunication apparatus; video cassettes; 
animated cartoons; portable radio-telephones 
(walkie-talkies); electronic publications 
(electronically downloadable); egg timers 
(sandglasses); acoustic (sound) alarms; anti-
theft warning apparatus; fire alarms; mouse 
pads; loudspeakers; amplifiers; aerials; anti-
glare visors (anti-glare shades); telephone 
receivers; music headphones; answering 
machines; false coin detectors; teeth 
protectors; money counting and sorting 
machines; apparatus for measuring the thickness 
of skins and leather; electronic tags for 
goods; goggles for sports; magnets; light-
emitting electronic pointers; portable 
telephones; enlarging apparatus (photography); 
apparatus and instruments for astronomy; 
thermionic valves (radio); coin-operated 
musical automata (juke boxes); scales; life-
saving rafts; tape recorders; head cleaning 
tapes (recording); videotapes; magnetic tapes; 
demagnetizing apparatus for magnetic tapes; 
barometers; ticket dispensers; machines for 
calculating; heat regulating apparatus; 
cinematographic cameras; camcorders; video game 
cartridges; magnetic encoders; graduated 
glassware; revolution counters; slides 
(photography); slide projectors; dynamometers; 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention 
of traffic accidents; hemline markers; 
dosimeters; covers for electric outlets; 
radiotelephony sets; scanners (data processing 
equipment); lens hoods; flash-bulbs 
(photography); photocopiers (photographic, 
electrostatic, thermic); holograms; compact 
disc players; luminous signs; neon signs; video 
recorders; electric measuring devices; speaking 
tubes; computer memories; microphones; 
microprocessors; modems; breathing apparatus 
for underwater swimming; objectives (lenses) 
(optics); ozonisers; projection screens; 
electric switches; dog whistles; push buttons 
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for bells; radios; audio-receivers and video-
receivers; wrist rests for use with computers; 
lever scales (steelyards); television 
apparatus; record players; word processors; 
video telephones; carrying cases for mobile 
computers, mobile telephones, tablets, MP3 
players, cameras, videogames and other 
electronic devices; personal stereos. 
 
Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in 
precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious 
stones; horological and chronometric 
instruments; ornamental pins; tie pins; works 
of art of precious metal; key rings (trinkets 
or fobs); medals; coins; badges of precious 
metal; shoe and hat ornaments of precious 
metal; cuff links; watch chains; clock cases; 
threads of precious metal (jewellery); 
jewellery cases; ornaments (jewellery); 
jewellery of yellow amber; pins (jewellery); 
and amulets (jewellery); rings (jewellery); 
ornaments of jet; bracelets (jewellery); 
brooches (jewellery); chains (jewellery); boxes 
of precious metal; necklaces (jewellery); tie 
clips; watch crystals, watch glasses; 
chronographs (watches); alarm clocks; diamonds; 
charms (jewellery); trinkets (jewellery); paste 
jewellery; cases for watches; ivory 
(jewellery); medallions (jewellery); earrings; 
pearls (jewellery); straps for wristwatches; 
clocks. 
 
Class 16 
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these 
materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); 
instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging 
(not included in other classes); printers' 
type; printing blocks; engravings; boxes made 
of cardboard or paper; patterns for making 
clothes and for dressmaking; tissues of paper 
for removing make-up; stencil cases; labels, 
not of textile; table linen of paper; napkins 
of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; pen cases; 
holders for cheque books; writing cases (sets); 
inking sheets for document reproducing 
machines; bags (envelopes, pouches) of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; tailors' chalk; face 
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towels of paper; hat boxes of cardboard; 
tracing cloth and paper; fabrics for 
bookbinding; canvas for painting; towels of 
paper; albums; almanacs; hand labelling 
appliances; loose-leaf binders; writing 
materials and instruments; transfers 
(decalcomanias); calendars; posters; folders 
for papers; catalogues; chromos; drawing sets; 
newspapers; periodicals; magazines 
(periodicals); books; lithographs; wrapping 
paper; toilet paper; paperweights; mats for 
beer glasses; bookmarkers; bookends; inks; 
inkwells; bibs of paper; drawing materials; 
graphic prints; school supplies (stationery); 
writing slates; comic books; trays for sorting 
and counting money; embroidery designs 
(patterns); garbage bags of paper or of 
plastics; geographical maps; terrestrial 
globes; moisteners (office requisites); 
plastics for modelling; blueprints, plans; 
stencils (stationery); placards of paper or 
cardboard; cards, charts; steel letters and 
steel pens; watercolours (paintings); adhesive 
tape dispensers; adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes; stickers 
(stationery); cigar bands; files (office 
requisites); modelling clay; calculating 
tables, arithmetical tables; drawer liners of 
paper (perfumed or not); architects' models; 
atlases; flags (of paper); tickets; pads 
(stationery); balls for ball-point pens; bags 
for microwave cooking; writing board erasers; 
rubber erasers; erasing products; bottles 
wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or paper; 
painters' easels; song books; charcoal pencils; 
writing paper; advertisement boards of paper or 
cardboard; booklets; ink sticks; modelling wax, 
not for dental purposes; sealing wax; drawing 
pins, thumbtacks; paper ribbons and bows; 
inking ribbons for computer printers; 
typewriter ribbons; clipboards; cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); compasses for 
drawing; paper clasps; paper knives (cutters); 
folders (stationery); writing or drawing books; 
paintings (pictures) framed or unframed; 
finger-stalls (office requisites); bookbinding 
apparatus and machines (office equipment); 
gummed cloth for stationery purposes; inking 
pads; square rulers; shields (paper seals); 
greeting cards; filter paper; covers 
(stationery), wrappers (stationery); photograph 
stands; elastic bands for offices; stapling 
presses (office requisites); paper-clips; paper 
sheets (stationery); pencil sharpeners; pencil 
holders; luminous paper; palettes for painters; 
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silver paper; waxed paper; modelling paste; 
office perforators; painters' brushes; house 
painters' rollers; postcards; printed 
publications; chaplets, rosaries; blotters; 
envelopes (stationery). 
 
Class 24 
Textiles and textile goods, not included in 
other classes; bed and table covers; bath linen 
(except clothing); tissues of textile for 
removing make-up; labels (cloth); linings 
(textile); wall hangings of textile; 
handkerchiefs of textile; curtains of textile 
or plastic; household linen; towels of textile; 
travelling rugs (lap robes); net curtains; 
curtain holders of textile material; banners 
and flags (not of paper); eiderdowns (down 
coverlets); loose covers for furniture; covers 
for cushions; mattress covers; pillowcases; 
mosquito nets; glass cloths; billiard cloth; 
table cloths (not of paper); traced cloths for 
embroidery; face towels of textile; sleeping 
bags (sheeting); cotton fabrics; haircloth 
(sackcloth); brocades; lining fabric for shoes; 
fabric for footwear; coverlets (bedspreads); 
bed blankets; trellis (cloth); zephyr (cloth); 
cheviots (cloth); ticks (mattress covers); 
shower curtains of textile or plastic; crepe 
(fabric); crepon; bedspreads; damask; elastic 
woven material; oilcloth (for use as table 
cloths); gummed cloth, other than for 
stationery; esparto fabric; chenille fabric; 
felt; flannel (fabric); fitted toilet lid 
covers (fabric); gauze (cloth); jersey 
(fabric); woollen cloth, woollen fabric; 
lingerie fabric; linen cloth; place mats of 
textile; printers' blankets of textile; 
marabouts (cloth); upholstery fabrics; fabric 
of imitation animal skins; knitted fabric; 
cheese cloth; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; silk 
(cloth); taffeta (cloth); fibreglass fabrics 
for textile use; adhesive fabric for 
application by heat; diapered linen; velvet; 
tulle. 
 
Class 26 
Lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid; 
buttons, hooks and eyes, pins and needles; 
boxes for needles; artificial flowers; tinsels 
(trimmings for clothing); pin cushions; shoe 
and hat ornaments (not of precious metal); 
haberdashery, except thread; hair bands; 
brassards; brooches (clothing accessories); 
sewing boxes; belt clasps; shoe laces; wreaths 
of artificial flowers; ornamental novelty 
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badges (buttons); sewing thimbles; bows for the 
hair; needle cases; buckles (clothing 
accessories); shoe buckles; shoulder pads for 
clothing; hair pins; badges for wear; orsedew 
(trimmings for clothing); numerals or letters 
for marking linen; bodkins; barrettes (hair 
slides); passementerie; birds' feathers 
(clothing accessories); top-knots (pompoms); 
zip fasteners; competitors' numbers; heat 
adhesive patches for decoration of textile 
articles (haberdashery); rug hooks; snap 
fasteners; ostrich feathers (clothing 
accessories); corset busks, whalebones for 
corsets; prize ribbons; cords for rimming, for 
clothing; tassels (haberdashery); expanding 
bands for holding sleeves; hair ornaments; 
false hair; hair nets; shoe eyelets; chenille 
(passementerie); frills (lacework); trouser 
clips for cyclists; fastenings for clothing; 
hook and pile fastening tapes; elastic ribbons; 
tapes for curtain headings; cords for clothing; 
collar supports; false hems; festoons 
(embroidery); fringes; artificial fruits; 
braids; hair colouring caps; artificial 
garlands; darning lasts; trimmings for 
clothing; plaited hair; wigs; silver 
embroidery; dress fastenings; edgings for 
clothing; rosettes (haberdashery); slide locks 
for bags; fastenings for suspenders; skirt 
flounces; tresses of hair; toupees; shoe hooks. 
 
Class 28 
Games; playthings; gymnastic and sporting 
articles not included in other classes; 
decorations for christmas trees; fishing 
tackle; rods for fishing; theatrical and toy 
masks; dolls' houses; climbers' harnesses; 
novelties for parties, dances (party favours); 
gloves for games; baseball gloves; boxing 
gloves; fencing gloves; golf gloves; puppets; 
body-training (building) apparatus; christmas 
trees of synthetic material; bladders of balls 
for games; elbow and knee guards (sports 
articles); kites; rattles [playthings]; 
kaleidoscopes; rocking horses; building games; 
amusement machines, automatic and coin-
operated; playing cards; teddy bears; dolls; 
dolls' clothes; air pistols [toys]; chess 
games; flippers for swimming; ring games; 
christmas tree stands; archery implements; 
practical jokes [novelties]; play balloons; 
balls for games; dolls' feeding bottles; 
building blocks [toys]; body boards; skittles 
[games]; stationary exercise bicycles; golf 
bags, with or without wheels; dolls' beds; 
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marbles for games; butterfly nets; swings; 
confetti; cups for dice; checkers [games]; 
checkerboards; darts; discuses for sports; 
flying discs [toys]; dominoes; counters [discs] 
for games; skis; bags especially designed for 
skis and surfboards; tables for indoor 
football; gymnastics (appliances for -); 
horseshoe games; hockey sticks; soap bubbles 
[toys]; board games; toys for domestic pets; 
model vehicles (scale -); skateboards; mobiles 
[toys]; paintballs [ammunition for paintball 
guns] [sports apparatus]; Snow for Christmas 
trees (Artificial -); golf clubs; skittles; 
billiard tables; skating boots with skates 
attached; in-line roller skates; ice skates; 
roller skates; scooters [toys]; plush toys; 
spinning tops [toys]; piñatas; swimming pools 
[play articles]; punching bags; jigsaw puzzles; 
conjuring apparatus; bats for games; rackets; 
parlor games; surf boards; sailboards; 
chessboards; sling shots [sports articles]; 
slides [playthings]; spring boards [sports 
articles]; floats for bathing and swimming; 
sleighs [sports articles]; toy vehicles; radio-
controlled toy vehicles; shuttlecocks.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 3 
Bleaching preparations and other substances for 
laundry use; cleaning, polishing, scouring and 
abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions; 
dentifrices; shoe polish, creams and wax; 
tailor's wax; shoemaker's wax; waxes for 
leather; wax (depilatory-); laundry wax; 
parquet floor wax; shampoo; cosmetic kits; 
depilatory preparations; make-up removing 
preparations; deodorants for human use 
(perfumery); lip-sticks; pencils for cosmetic 
uses; hair spray and nail polish; lacquer 
remover preparations; tissues impregnated with 
cosmetic lotions; cloths impregnated with a 
detergent for cleaning; after shave lotions; 
lotions for cosmetic purposes; make-up 
preparations; pomades for cosmetic purposes; 
stain removers; sachets for perfuming linen; 
nail care preparations; bleaching preparations 
(decolorants) for cosmetic purposes; extracts 
of flowers (perfumes); incense; scented wood; 
decorative transfers for cosmetic purposes; 
false eyelashes and nails; pumice stone; 
potpourris fragrances; cosmetic preparations 
for slimming purposes; cosmetic preparations 
for baths; waving preparations for hair; 
washing preparations; toiletries; mouth washes 
not for medical purposes; bath salts, not for 
medical purposes; oils for toilet purposes; 
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sun-tanning preparations (cosmetics); eau de 
cologne; deodorant soaps; talcum powder for 
toilet use; adhesives for cosmetic purposes; 
greases for cosmetic purposes; abrasives; 
shaving preparations; colour brightening 
chemicals for household purposes (laundry); 
cotton sticks for cosmetic purposes; beauty 
masks; moustache wax; laundry blueing; hair 
colorants; cosmetics for eyebrows; cleaning 
chalk; shampoos for pets; cosmetics for 
animals; cosmetic creams; cakes of soap; soap 
for foot perspiration; detergents other than 
for use in manufacturing operations and for 
medical purposes; laundry starch; cleansing 
milk for toilet purposes; javelle water; dry-
cleaning preparations; scented water; perfumes; 
cosmetic preparations for eyelashes; cosmetic 
preparations for skin care; make-up powder; 
adhesives for affixing false hair; fabric 
softeners for laundry use; cosmetic dyes; 
colour-removing preparations; toilet waters. 
 
Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, sound recording discs; compact discs, 
DVDs and other digital recording media; 
mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash 
registers, calculating machines, data 
processing equipment and computers; fire-
extinguishing apparatus; computer peripheral 
devices; anti-glare glasses; eyeglasses (pince-
nez); optical lenses; eyeglass chains (pince-
nez chains); contact lenses; eyeglass cords 
(pince-nez cords); dressmakers' measures; 
spectacles (optics); spectacle glasses; 
spectacle cases; spectacle and eyeglass frames 
(pince-nez frames); sunglasses; eyeglass cases 
(pince-nez cases) and contact lenses cases; 
shoes for protection against accidents, 
irradiation and fire; bullet-proof waistcoats; 
life jackets; garments and clothes for 
protection against fire; gloves for divers; 
gloves for protection against accidents; diving 
suits; magnetic encoded cards; clothing for 
protection against accidents and irradiation; 
protective suits for aviators; electronic 
agendas; telephone apparatus; weighbridges; 
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directional compasses; accounting machines; 
protective helmets; protective helmets for 
sports; telescopes; chronographs (time 
recording apparatus); measuring spoons; 
pedometers; compact discs (audio-video); 
compact discs (read-only memory); mirrors 
(optics); binoculars; temperature indicators; 
computer game programs; cassette players; bar 
code readers; signal, magic and optical 
lanterns; magnifying glasses (optics); 
dictating and invoicing machines; mechanisms 
for counter-operated apparatus; weights; 
electric, galvanic and solar batteries; 
computer programs (recorded); electronic pocket 
translators; transistors (electronics); 
thermometers, not for medical purposes; 
intercommunication apparatus; video cassettes; 
animated cartoons; portable radio-telephones 
(walkie-talkies); electronic publications 
(electronically downloadable); egg timers 
(sandglasses); acoustic (sound) alarms; anti-
theft warning apparatus; fire alarms; mouse 
pads; loudspeakers; amplifiers; aerials; anti-
glare visors (anti-glare shades); telephone 
receivers; music headphones; answering 
machines; false coin detectors; teeth 
protectors; money counting and sorting 
machines; apparatus for measuring the thickness 
of skins and leather; electronic tags for 
goods; goggles for sports; magnets; light-
emitting electronic pointers; portable 
telephones; enlarging apparatus (photography); 
apparatus and instruments for astronomy; 
thermionic valves (radio); coin-operated 
musical automata (juke boxes); scales; life-
saving rafts; tape recorders; head cleaning 
tapes (recording); videotapes; magnetic tapes; 
demagnetizing apparatus for magnetic tapes; 
barometers; ticket dispensers; machines for 
calculating; heat regulating apparatus; 
cinematographic cameras; camcorders; video game 
cartridges; magnetic encoders; graduated 
glassware; revolution counters; slides 
(photography); slide projectors; dynamometers; 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention 
of traffic accidents; hemline markers; 
dosimeters; covers for electric outlets; 
radiotelephony sets; scanners (data processing 
equipment); lens hoods; flash-bulbs 
(photography); photocopiers (photographic, 
electrostatic, thermic); holograms; compact 
disc players; luminous signs; neon signs; video 
recorders; electric measuring devices; speaking 
tubes; computer memories; microphones; 
microprocessors; modems; breathing apparatus 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/40                公布日期 Publication Date: 08-04-2022  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

21/25   
 
 

for underwater swimming; objectives (lenses) 
(optics); ozonisers; projection screens; 
electric switches; dog whistles; push buttons 
for bells; radios; audio-receivers and video-
receivers; wrist rests for use with computers; 
lever scales (steelyards); television 
apparatus; record players; word processors; 
video telephones; carrying cases for mobile 
computers, mobile telephones, tablets, MP3 
players, cameras, videogames and other 
electronic devices; personal stereos. 
 
Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in 
precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, precious 
stones; horological and chronometric 
instruments; ornamental pins; tie pins; works 
of art of precious metal; key rings (trinkets 
or fobs); medals; coins; badges of precious 
metal; shoe and hat ornaments of precious 
metal; cuff links; watch chains; clock cases; 
threads of precious metal (jewellery); 
jewellery cases; ornaments (jewellery); 
jewellery of yellow amber; pins (jewellery); 
and amulets (jewellery); rings (jewellery); 
ornaments of jet; bracelets (jewellery); 
brooches (jewellery); chains (jewellery); boxes 
of precious metal; necklaces (jewellery); tie 
clips; watch crystals, watch glasses; 
chronographs (watches); alarm clocks; diamonds; 
charms (jewellery); trinkets (jewellery); paste 
jewellery; cases for watches; ivory 
(jewellery); medallions (jewellery); earrings; 
pearls (jewellery); straps for wristwatches; 
clocks; chaplets, rosaries. 
 
Class 16 
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these 
materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); 
instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging 
(not included in other classes); printers' 
type; printing blocks; engravings; boxes made 
of cardboard or paper; patterns for making 
clothes and for dressmaking; tissues of paper 
for removing make-up; stencil cases; labels, 
not of textile; table linen of paper; napkins 
of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; pen cases; 
holders for cheque books; writing cases (sets); 
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inking sheets for document reproducing 
machines; bags (envelopes, pouches) of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; tailors' chalk; face 
towels of paper; hat boxes of cardboard; 
tracing cloth and paper; fabrics for 
bookbinding; canvas for painting; towels of 
paper; albums; almanacs; hand labelling 
appliances; loose-leaf binders; writing 
materials and instruments; transfers 
(decalcomanias); calendars; posters; folders 
for papers; catalogues; chromos; drawing sets; 
newspapers; periodicals; magazines 
(periodicals); books; lithographs; wrapping 
paper; toilet paper; paperweights; mats for 
beer glasses; bookmarkers; bookends; inks; 
inkwells; bibs of paper; drawing materials; 
graphic prints; school supplies (stationery); 
writing slates; comic books; trays for sorting 
and counting money; embroidery designs 
(patterns); garbage bags of paper or of 
plastics; geographical maps; terrestrial 
globes; moisteners (office requisites); 
plastics for modelling; blueprints, plans; 
stencils (stationery); placards of paper or 
cardboard; cards, charts; steel letters and 
steel pens; watercolours (paintings); adhesive 
tape dispensers; adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes; stickers 
(stationery); cigar bands; files (office 
requisites); modelling clay; calculating 
tables, arithmetical tables; drawer liners of 
paper (perfumed or not); architects' models; 
atlases; flags (of paper); tickets; pads 
(stationery); balls for ball-point pens; bags 
for microwave cooking; writing board erasers; 
rubber erasers; erasing products; bottles 
wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or paper; 
painters' easels; song books; charcoal pencils; 
writing paper; advertisement boards of paper or 
cardboard; booklets; ink sticks; modelling wax, 
not for dental purposes; sealing wax; drawing 
pins, thumbtacks; paper ribbons and bows; 
inking ribbons for computer printers; 
typewriter ribbons; clipboards; cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); compasses for 
drawing; paper clasps; paper knives (cutters); 
folders (stationery); writing or drawing books; 
paintings (pictures) framed or unframed; 
finger-stalls (office requisites); bookbinding 
apparatus and machines (office equipment); 
gummed cloth for stationery purposes; inking 
pads; square rulers; shields (paper seals); 
greeting cards; filter paper; covers 
(stationery), wrappers (stationery); photograph 
stands; elastic bands for offices; stapling 
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presses (office requisites); paper-clips; paper 
sheets (stationery); pencil sharpeners; pencil 
holders; luminous paper; palettes for painters; 
silver paper; waxed paper; modelling paste; 
office perforators; painters' brushes; house 
painters' rollers; postcards; printed 
publications; blotters; envelopes (stationery). 
 
Class 24 
Textiles and textile goods, not included in 
other classes; bed and table covers; bath linen 
(except clothing); tissues of textile for 
removing make-up; labels (cloth); linings 
(textile); wall hangings of textile; 
handkerchiefs of textile; curtains of textile 
or plastic; household linen; towels of textile; 
travelling rugs (lap robes); net curtains; 
curtain holders of textile material; banners 
and flags (not of paper); eiderdowns (down 
coverlets); loose covers for furniture; covers 
for cushions; mattress covers; pillowcases; 
mosquito nets; glass cloths; billiard cloth; 
table cloths (not of paper); traced cloths for 
embroidery; face towels of textile; sleeping 
bags (sheeting); cotton fabrics; haircloth 
(sackcloth); brocades; lining fabric for shoes; 
fabric for footwear; coverlets (bedspreads); 
bed blankets; trellis (cloth); zephyr (cloth); 
cheviots (cloth); ticks (mattress covers); 
shower curtains of textile or plastic; crepe 
(fabric); crepon; bedspreads; damask; elastic 
woven material; oilcloth (for use as table 
cloths); gummed cloth, other than for 
stationery; esparto fabric; chenille fabric; 
felt; flannel (fabric); fitted toilet lid 
covers (fabric); gauze (cloth); jersey 
(fabric); woollen cloth, woollen fabric; 
lingerie fabric; linen cloth; place mats of 
textile; printers' blankets of textile; 
marabouts (cloth); upholstery fabrics; fabric 
of imitation animal skins; knitted fabric; 
cheese cloth; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; silk 
(cloth); taffeta (cloth); fibreglass fabrics 
for textile use; adhesive fabric for 
application by heat; diapered linen; velvet; 
tulle. 
 
Class 26 
Lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid; 
buttons, hooks and eyes, pins and needles; 
boxes for needles; artificial flowers; tinsels 
(trimmings for clothing); pin cushions; shoe 
and hat ornaments (not of precious metal); 
haberdashery, except thread; hair bands; 
brassards; brooches (clothing accessories); 
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sewing boxes; belt clasps; shoe laces; wreaths 
of artificial flowers; ornamental novelty 
badges (buttons); sewing thimbles; bows for the 
hair; needle cases; buckles (clothing 
accessories); shoe buckles; shoulder pads for 
clothing; hair pins; badges for wear; orsedew 
(trimmings for clothing); numerals or letters 
for marking linen; bodkins; barrettes (hair 
slides); passementerie; birds' feathers 
(clothing accessories); top-knots (pompoms); 
zip fasteners; competitors' numbers; heat 
adhesive patches for decoration of textile 
articles (haberdashery); rug hooks; snap 
fasteners; ostrich feathers (clothing 
accessories); corset busks, whalebones for 
corsets; prize ribbons; cords for rimming, for 
clothing; tassels (haberdashery); expanding 
bands for holding sleeves; hair ornaments; 
false hair; hair nets; shoe eyelets; chenille 
(passementerie); frills (lacework); trouser 
clips for cyclists; fastenings for clothing; 
hook and pile fastening tapes; elastic ribbons; 
tapes for curtain headings; cords for clothing; 
collar supports; false hems; festoons 
(embroidery); fringes; artificial fruits; 
braids; hair colouring caps; artificial 
garlands; darning lasts; trimmings for 
clothing; plaited hair; wigs; silver 
embroidery; dress fastenings; edgings for 
clothing; rosettes (haberdashery); slide locks 
for bags; fastenings for suspenders; skirt 
flounces; tresses of hair; toupees; shoe hooks. 
 
Class 28 
Games; playthings; gymnastic and sporting 
articles not included in other classes; 
decorations for christmas trees; fishing 
tackle; rods for fishing; theatrical and toy 
masks; dolls' houses; climbers' harnesses; 
novelties for parties, dances (party favours); 
gloves for games; baseball gloves; boxing 
gloves; fencing gloves; golf gloves; puppets; 
body-training (building) apparatus; christmas 
trees of synthetic material; bladders of balls 
for games; elbow and knee guards (sports 
articles); kites; rattles [playthings]; 
kaleidoscopes; rocking horses; building games; 
amusement machines, automatic and coin-
operated; playing cards; teddy bears; dolls; 
dolls' clothes; air pistols [toys]; chess 
games; flippers for swimming; ring games; 
christmas tree stands; archery implements; 
practical jokes [novelties]; play balloons; 
balls for games; dolls' feeding bottles; 
building blocks [toys]; body boards; skittles 
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[games]; stationary exercise bicycles; golf 
bags, with or without wheels; dolls' beds; 
marbles for games; butterfly nets; swings; 
confetti; cups for dice; checkers [games]; 
checkerboards; darts; discuses for sports; 
flying discs [toys]; dominoes; counters [discs] 
for games; skis; bags especially designed for 
skis and surfboards; tables for indoor 
football; gymnastics (appliances for -); 
horseshoe games; hockey sticks; soap bubbles 
[toys]; board games; toys for domestic pets; 
model vehicles (scale -); skateboards; mobiles 
[toys]; paintballs [ammunition for paintball 
guns] [sports apparatus]; Snow for Christmas 
trees (Artificial -); golf clubs; skittles; 
billiard tables; skating boots with skates 
attached; in-line roller skates; ice skates; 
roller skates; scooters [toys]; plush toys; 
spinning tops [toys]; piñatas; swimming pools 
[play articles]; punching bags; jigsaw puzzles; 
conjuring apparatus; bats for games; rackets; 
parlor games; surf boards; sailboards; 
chessboards; sling shots [sports articles]; 
slides [playthings]; spring boards [sports 
articles]; floats for bathing and swimming; 
sleighs [sports articles]; toy vehicles; radio-
controlled toy vehicles; shuttlecocks.  

   
 


